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School Dedication, New Officers
Named During Homecoming Events

Roy G. Hobb

by Lila Meador

In o brief address Saturday
afternoon, Congressman Beau
Boulter of Amarillo and Washington
dedicated the new Motley County
School facility,

Boulter stated that Motley County
should be very proud of the fine job
they have done by sticking together
and building a fine school. Boulter
stated that in his opinion the small
communities are ‘where it’s at.”
This building replaced the former
structure which was destroyed in the
May 1, 1984 tornado.

The meeting of Ex-students and
Ex-teachers was called to order by
Ricky Lawrence, president of the
association, who welcomed the
assembly. Invocation was by Loyd
Latimer of Lubbock, class of 1940.
Superintendent Ron Cummings
gave a resume of the tornado
disaster and cited those on the
school board at the time, then
introduced the Congressman.

Roy Hobbs, president of the
school board presented a plaque to
former Superintendent Charlie
Johnson in appreciation of his 30
years with the school system, serving

, Cong

as teacher, coach, principal and
superintendent. This feature of the
program came as a complete
surprise to an emotionally overcome
Johnson, who gave others credit for
his successful administration.

The memorial list was read by
Sybil Scaff Barton.

Other features of the program
included recognition of the student
who traveled the farthest - Jo Eda
Berryman Harcrow, 1500 miles from
Hughson, Calif.; youngest
graduate, Shelly Palmer, class of
1982; earliest graduate, Clarence
Jinkins, 1914 and only survivor of
that class; earliest teachers,
Lorene Fryar Calhoun of Plainview
and Virgie Sparks Hunter of Slaton;
and election of Homecoming Queen
with two nominated candidates,
Rose Donovan Pierce, class of 1957
and Jo Eda Berryman Harcrow,
class of 1937, who was elected.
Charlie Johnson was nominated
and elected Homecoming King.

Two husband and wife couples,
introduced by Frances Martin
Brandon, presented vocal
selections. They were Terree and

Iter and Ronald Cummings.

Billy Donaldson and Pennie and
Kelly Keltz. Mrs. Brandon paid
tribute to the Constitution of the
United States, Vexp_ressingthnks,f,
the document and to schools and
teachers of the nation.

Ruth Garnett was ndamed
President of the Ex-Students and
Teachers Association, with Darla
Dempsey, vice president and Olivia
Campbell Barton and Hazel Walton
Donovan as co-secretaries.
Directors are James Bearden, Judy
Cook Perryman, Ed D. Smith, Nelda
Wilson Tomison, Debra Garrison
Scott and Ricky Lawrence.

The association extended its
thanks with a standing ovation, to
Hazel Donovan for her work
through the years, for which she
was - in her words - appreciative
and humbled.

Since the supper Saturday night,
appreciation has been expressed to
James Stanley and Forrest
Campbell for filling in at the
cashier’s desk until the arrival of
those designated for that duty.

Honored At Homecoming
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Palmer, Jo
Sparks Hunter.
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(I to r): Clarence Jenkins, Shelly Jackson
Eda Berryman Harcrow, Lorene Fryar Calhoun, Virgie

1987 Homecoming King &
Queen, Charlie Johnson and Jo
Eda Berryman Harcrow.
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SchooIVBoard Hires
New School Employees

The Motley County ISD Board of
Trustees met Wednesday, October
14, in the Boardroom at the School.
Those attending were trustees: Guy
Campbell, Randy Barton, Coy
Franks, Roy G. Stephens, and
James Palmer. Others attending
were Superintendent Ron
Cummings; Principals, Don Ewing
and Michael Patrick. Bobby
Williams and Donnie Cruse were
absent.

The reading of the minutes of the
September meeting first on the
agenda and approved as read.

Cummings instructed the board
as to future Schoolboard training,
until they get their 20 hours and that
there would be a two hour session

. on the Ti-In Network Satellite on the

following Monday night at 6:00
p.m.

Cummings read changes in the
budget for the general operating
and for the Rolling Plains Special Ed
Co-op. They were approved.

The bills were approved to be
paid.

Cummings explained and asked
the Board to approve the Teacher
Appraisors, Ronald Cummings, Don
wing, Michael Pairick and Haden

-Moore and the Appraisal dates for

this year. Appraisals are made
each year of the teachers to comply
with state regulations. The dates
are set for November 1 through
December 15 and Febuary 1
through March 15.

Cummings stated that they
needed to hire a counselor for two
days a week to do all the testing
and evaluating of SAT, ACT, etc
and had suggested Wilburn
Martin. Betty Stevens was
suggested to be hired as the
secretarial assistant in the main
office. These were accepted.

Cummings had old school board
minutes which stated that in 1962,
the Northfield School and property
was donated to the County by the
Matador ISD, but there was no
deed to be found, as of yet. The
board decided that the next action
was to have the county do further
research to see who really owned it.

The board had decided to look
into the Overstreet house in
Dougherty to be moved for a
teacherage. They were also
waiting on the county to clear the lot
where the house had been torn
down next to Charlie Johnson.

The board discussed that the
playgound was looking much better
and what to do in finishing
underneath the fence so it would be
easy to keep weeds down. No
decision was made.

Cummings read a letter that had
been written to the Texas Education
Agency (TEA) about the
accreditation monitoring in 86/87.
He explained the weak areas and
how they were improving these
areas. The grades that are tested
each yearare 1, 3,5, 7,9 and 11
and then the next year the teachers
were able tolook at these and see
where to help a specific child or
group of students.

Patrick explained how this had to
be done to comply with State
regulations but it could be used to
our advantage. Even though the
testing said Motley County was in
the lower 25% of the schools in
Texas, Patrick had called two other
principals and compared us with
them and we were right in line with
those that graded above that 25%,
except in writing skills, and this was
already being corrected. Mr.
Haden Moore is helping the
teachers devise a plan to improve

this area.

Patrick also stated that 5 out of 7
teachers had voluntary attended
some of the Ti-In Programs to help
teacher development. The board

was impressed and glad to see the
Ti-In being used so much, and that it
would definitely pay for itself like
this.

Campbell asked who had gotten
Beau Boulter to come for
Homecoming. Cummings explained
that it was the concensus of the

faculty to ask him since he had
instigated getting the financial
support from the U.S. Department
of Education, along with U.S.
Senator Phil Gramm.

Next discussion was about the
State funds from TEA being
delayed, due to the fact that the

First State Bank didn’t have an
electronic transfer number. The
Bank assured Cummings that this
was being taken care of.

Cummings read a letter from the
110th Judicial Court, Judge David
Cave and Judge Billy J. Whitaker,
stating_that the Commissioners

Courtroom at the Courthouse was
place A for juvenile probation
hearings and dentention or for

interrogation purposes. The letter
asked if the Motley County ISD
Superintendent Office could be
considered for Place B. After a
lengthy discussion, the board voted

5-0 to ask the Court to make every
effort to have this location
somewhere other than the school.
The Board felt this would cause
interruptions at the school that
should be avoided.

Meeting was adjourned.

Lions Club Presented Program
On Local Health Care Facilities

The Matador Lions Club met
Tuesday, October 20 for their
regular bi-monthly meeting at the
Methodist Church Fellowship Hall. A
delicious meal was served by Lion
Walter Jones to 23 Lions and 2
guests, Gerry Jones and Barbara
Jameson.

Boss Lion Ray Minkley opened the
meeting by reporting on the
directors breakfast. They had
decided to invite Santa Clause this
year to attend the Old Fashioned
Christmas and give away candy to
the children. They also elected to
sell chances for o $100 gift
certificate to help defray costs.

They decided to sponsor the
Christmas lighting contest again this
year.

AUSTIN, TX -- State Comptroller
. Bob Bullock Friday sent checks
totaling $55.3 million in local sales
itax to 904 cities levying the one-
ipercent city tax. According to
'Bullock, this year’s payments are
sdown by 5.5 percent overall
xompared to payments made by
JOctober last year.

October checks represent taxes
xollected on sales made in August
cand reported to the Comptroller by
September 20.

For Motley County, the Net
payment this period for Matador is
%813.45; Comparable Payment
Prior Year, $801.64; 1987 Payments
to date, $17,065.53; 1986

Boss Lion announced that the first
meeting in November (3) will have
the Lions Governor Duane Howell to
be the guest and speaker and he
urged all lions to attend.

Lion Larry Hoyle introduced the
program, Gerry Jones, Nurse
Practitioner of the Motley County
Clinic.

Mrs. Jones explained what a
Nurse Practitioner is and how the
Clinic was under the Motley County
Hospital Board and South Plains
Health Providers Organization
(SPHPO) of Plainview. The ‘Clinic
offers primary health care, they
treat primary health needs localy
and refer the patient on to a
specialist when necessary. They also
work with the EMS, which she is very

Tax Payments Down
Compared To Last Year

Payments to date, $16,868.95; %
Change to date, 1.17%.

For Roaring Springs, the Net
Payment this period is $0.00;
Comparable payment prior year,
$775.27; 1987 payments to date,
$8,407.27; 1986 payments to date,
$7,788.33; % Change to date,
7.95%. -

This gives Motley County a total
of: Net Payment this period,
$813.45; Comparable Payment
Prior Year, $1,576.91; 1987
payments to date, $25,472.80;
1986 payments to date,
$24,657.28; % Change to date,
3.31%.

pleased with their excellent
capabilities. The Clinic does some
lab work locally. Some tests they do
and send off and receive the report
back at the Clinic within 24 hours to
3 days, depending on the tests.

Mrs. Jones offers foot care
service one day a week.

The Clinic offers family planning
services. The Clinic is hooked to a
doctor in Reno, Nevada who can
read an electrocardiograph
immediately.

Mrs. Jones stated that we should
be very proud of the clinic and
facilities here in Motley County that
they were as good or better than
other communities, and that she
was very proud to be a part of it.

Set Your Clocks
Back 1 Hour
Sunday, October 25
2:00 A.M.
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God, in Numbers 15:37, 41,
instructed the Jewish men to make
for themselves garments with white

thread and placed on the corners of
the garments. White is symbolic of
God’s righteousnes, while blue is a

clothes, they were reminded of their

responsibility to keep His

"If all printers were determined not to print anything 'till they were sure
it would offend nobody, fhere would ' be ‘very little printed” ——

Benjamin Franklin

| was afraid | would have to miss
the first meeting of the Pre-School
group at the Library when | had my
sinus surgery October 1, and knew
that it would go smoothly without
me, but I’'m so thankful that | was
able to attend and hear Judge
Whitaker tell the story of The
Velveteen Rabbit to thirteen spell
bound children. Judge Whitaker
told me later that he had not
realized just how young  his
audience would be until he saw
them and had to scale his story
down considerably right on the
spot, but he did such a smooth job
and made the story so interesting
that one lucky child took the Library
copy of The Velveteen Rabbit by
Margerie Williams Bianco home to
read after story-hour was over.

Mrs. Terry Boedeker then sat
right down on the floor with the
children, showed them how to sit
cross-legged Indian style and
taught them to pretend to ring a
bell ”“Ding-dong” for “Library
School”. They sang-other songs that
haddhem imitate, ”Put Your Hands
In Your Pocket” and ”Sunshine”.

The ”special” was a story-song
with props featuring ”Lazy Roger”
who slept right through when
someone planted an apple tree
over his head and the East wind
blew the  apples off, woke up
justlong enough to give the Old
Lady o knock on the head when she
came up picking up the apples,
then went right back to sleep. When
Mrs. Boedeker asked “What does it
mean to be lazy?” one child replied
"Your tired all the time.” And | think
it was Mrs. Pohl that | heard say,
"Oh, that must be what’s the matter
with me.”

A few of the children were timid
and teary until the mother’s joined
in on the activities so next meeting

tthere will be chairs for only the

mothers holding ‘very young
children, so loosen up, Moms, and
come prepared to march, sing, and
dance the “hootchie-kootchie”.
We are so fortunate to have such
talented people as Mrs. Pohl and
Mrs. Boedeker to teach music to our
children and we could already spot
some really good singers among the
children, so if you missed this
meeting, mark your calendar for
10:30-11:15, Tuesday, October 27,
when we will have a movie before
Music Time. Let’s think of a name for
our group so that | don’t have to
write Preschool Story-Music. Hour

[ PICK A NIGHT OUT

(Family Style Buffet)
Pizza

Salad Bar - Soup - Spaghetti - Beans - Cobbler - Hush Puppies s399
Thursday - Steak Fingers - ’
- Chicken Strips

-Salad Bar - Beans - Potatoes - Cobbler

D

\ Tuesday

every week. Bring a suggestion
October 27.

Many thanks to Barbara
Jameson for making the pictures
that appeared in last weeks paper
and to Joan Patton for taking more
pictures and helping with all kinds
of Hostess duties and to Bessie and
Earline for their assistance and
handling everything ”up-front” so |
could enjoy the program.

I'm so grateful to Mrs. C.T.
Jenkins for loaning the copy of the
Constitution and the Bill of Rights
and several pictures and books to
add to our celebration of the
Constitution.

| missed the library table from in
front of the card catalog and
learned from Francis Finch when
she came in Monday to keep the
Library open from 2 to 5 p.m. that
she had taken it and was struggling
to remove that antique crackle
varnish. It is no easy job, but | know
it will look much better when she
returns it to us. Thank you, Francis.

Darlg Gwinn, y«,h,gvhq;dqng,such
cn excellent job os securing
volunteers for Monduy afternoon

and Tuesday evening has found it

necessary to give up that job. We
really appreciate all your help,
Darla, and know we will still see you
around the Llibrary often. Mrs.
Bailey Elliott has agreed to take on
the task of securing volunteers and
we know she will be very efficient
and dependable in this capacity.

Many more thanks are due, ‘but
I've taken more than my alloted
space and will try to catch up next
week. | don’t think I'll ever be
caught up though, because people
like Beverly Darsey keep donating
books and Lee Peacock has used
several of her reading hours in
geneology to convert soap boxes to
catalog holders and to help
organize the material for easy
access. She really needs some of the
small size soap boxes though. Does
somebody use “regular” size
instead of “giant” detergent
powder? We would like some small,
sturdy boxes.

It was hard to walk out Tuesday
afternoon and leave Bessie
Hibbetts and Earline Vaughn busily
moving reference books to the new
cases. They have done such a
marvelous job of keeping things
moving and they do all'they can to
see that | take care of myself. We
really have a couple of jewels in
these two faithful workers.

commandments and of His
promises. As they walked, the
tassels swished across their feet
urging them not to follow after their
own eyes and hearts, but to be holy;
to follow, follow God. He was the
God who led them out of Egyptian
bondage. ;
Years later, a woman who had
been afflicted with a hemorrhage
for twelve years, pressed through
the crowd to touch Jesus’ tasseled
garment. She knew very well what
she was doing. She was touching
the righteous King - the one who

"Son Beams"

tassels, centered by a blue woven

royal color. When they wore these '

By June Keltz

would deliver her ouf “of physical
bondage. She was touching the one
she had read about in Isaiah 5:5. As
the silky tassel brushed against her
hand she was reminded to be holy
and always walk with God.

As | was meditating on these
scriptures, | asked, "What tangible
thing do we have today to quicken
our memory of our responsibility to
our Lord and to never forget His
precious - promises?” The answer
came like a bolt of lightning - we see
it everyday flying over our heads.
The pure white background, the
royal blue surrounding the stars
and those wonderful red stripes,

-symbolic of the shed blood of Jesus.

Our beautiful American flag is yet
another tribute to the glory of the
one who gave His life that man
might never die. He delivered us out
of spiritual bondage into a life of
freedom. Praise His Holy Name!

Gideon Speaker To Be Guest At
Roaring Springs - Matador
Methodist Churches

Dr. Joe Horn, a medical doctor,
from Plainview and president of the
Plainview chapter of the Gideon
organization, will be the guest
speaker for the 9:30 morning
worship service, this coming
Sunday, October 25 in the Roaring
Springs United Methodist Church
and 11:00 a.m. services in the

Matador United Methodist church.
Dr. Horn is an active member of the
First United Methodist Church in
Plainview.

Rev. Gene B. Llouder, church
pastor, invites members and friends
to be in attendance at one of these
services.

By Hazei

In The Rough

PLAY DAYS
On October 8, play was for low
putts, and Olivia and Geneva tied.
Lovise and LaVoe also played.
Afterwards they ate lunch at the
Pizza Box.

Other teams: (33), Frank and
Laverna Price, Alan Bingham, Veda
Elkins, Dudley Barber; (34), E.A.
and Dorothy Day, Charlie Long,
Jerry Long.

Also playing: Kenny and Olivia

“On Ocfober 15, pfuy wds for most “Barfon, Lawrence and Betty Royal;

pars. LaVoe was winner with 6, and
Olivia had 5 pars.

The Play Yourself tournament
and low putts (for the season)
ended. Until that day Olivia was 2
strokes lower score than anyone
else, but LaVoe made some birdies
and caught up with Olivia on Play
Yourself, making a tie -'so there will
be co-winners on Play Yourself
Tournament.

SUNDAY SCRAMBLE
Teams playing in the Sunday

afternoon scramble, and results
were:

Winners (30), Joe and Lloys
Campbell; Larry Burkes, Billy

Osborn. 2nd place (32), Buzz and
LaVoe Thacker; Butch and Judy
Renfro. 3rd place (33), Alfred and
Lovise Barton; Billy Wason, Morris
Burkes.

Roses cutin the af(emoon last con-
siderably longer than those cut in

the morning.

Saturday

Fish

Salad Bar - Potatoes - Beans - Hush Puppies

Pizza Buffet Sunday throuigh Friday from 11:30-1:30
andon Fnday mght befok'e home games..

983-2781

T ST T T T s

¥

PIZZA GOLD

”’”””””’I”I””””’I””’”””’m”

James and Frances Moss, Danny
Monroe and Howard Edmondson;
Garland and Judy Cartwright,
Kevin Rainwater and Ben Grundy.

" Home ..

Spqakfng :
By Carolyn
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BREAKFAST IS IMPORTANT

Every morning we are faced with
a dilemna: do we eat a balanced
breakfast, or feel sluggish and less
alert as the day goes on? There
doesn’t seem to be much of a
choice, yet many Americans skip
breakfast, the most important meal
of the day.

After eight to twelve hours
without food, your body: is low in
blood sugar when you wake up. If it
isn't replenished, your brain is less
alert and you function less

Economically § -

efficiently.

Studies show that adults are the
most common breakfast skippers.
Only about half the people over the

- age of 20 eat breakfast everyday.
- Those between the ages of 12 and

17 aren’t much better. One third of
those kids skip breakfast at least
once a week.

The old excuse ”I don’t have
time” doesn’t really hold up. A well-
balanced breakfast doesn’t take
that long to prepdre and pays itself
off later in the morning, when you
can function better than those who
skipped this important meal.

A good breakfast should include
something from three of the four
major food groups. Simple things

such as muffins, cereal, fruit,
yogurt, milk, toast, eggs and
cheese, in various combinations

would supply enough nutrition to
get your day off to a good start.
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Senior Citizens Report

by Iris Blevins
Y

The mini bus went to Lubbock
Monday with several people riding.

Some had Doctor appointments
and the rest of us went shopping
and looking. | find it very interesting
to see so many different inventions
in the toy department. My children
and grandchildren are all far to old
for toys, but oh, these ten great
grands that | have.

Tuesday was our regular second
Tuesday luncheon day and business
meeting of the month.

Ruth Baker, our new president,
called the house to order at 11:45
and Happy Birthday was sang to
Artie and Ivy. Our secretary Ruby
Thompson, was called on to read
the minutes of the past meeting.
They were read and approved.
Some had mentioned the charge on
the building for family reunions
being high. Since | have just been to
my family reunion close to Buffalo
Gap, held in "Whispering Oaks”
church camp and it cost me $22.88
to stay one day and night. Their
camp is nice, but nothing to
compare with ours, so just feel like
you are getting a bargain at $50.

The cabins at the camp were very
clean and the gounds don’t have
even a chewing gum wrapper left
on them. The stoves, kitchen and

dlnlng area are cleaned and

Erye e i ey e iy e
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mopped. Then you put the cup
towels and potholders in the
washing machine and then in the
dryer, folded and counted. After
you have done all this, then you
may go home. | believe we are that
deserving.

The meeting adjourned and Mrs.
Baker called on Bill for table thanks
and we all enjoyed a wonderful
lunch and played 88, dominoes and
several 42 games all afternoon.

We had twenty-six people
present and we sent out two plate
lunches to Harby and Bobby Taylor.

Thursday the mini-bus went to
Plainview with 11 people riding. It
was a very busy day for our driver.
Mary Ann, you are a very patient
and good driver.

Due to Homecoming this past
weekend, we didn’t have very
many to come to the center, Friday
evening for games. We had one
table of 84 players. It was a very
enjoyable evening. Everyone just
relaxed and wanted to have fun,
and that we did. | sometime wonder
why more people don’t enjoy their
fellowman enough to go play
games and visit with them. Our
building is so nice and comfortable
anyone should make a big effort to
use it at every opportumfy

Slinta ey

And now abideth faith, hope and
love. These three, but the greatest

of these is Love.

liCor. 13:13

Halloween Treats

for Everyone

FamilyValue
DRUG CENTER

HERSHEY’S
32 Bars with Almonds Family Pack,

Bars Kit Kat Family Pack or Reese’s
Peanut Butter 30 Cups Family Pack

Milk Chocolate 32 Bars Family Pack,

FLEET

Enema Adult
30

49

ALMOND JOY

Bars 160z or

MOUNDS

Bars 160z

2.29

ot roy

inond.lo‘

TYLENOL

Grape 30’s

2.09 (499

CITRACAL

Children’s Calcium Citrate
Chewable Fruit or Tablets 100’s

THERA-GESIC
Analgesic Creme
Balm 50z

DELSYM
12 Hour Cough
Syrup 3oz

ALKA-SELTZER
PLUS Cold
Medicine 36’s

Al 5;\\,:P7|U5 g
| Cold
| Meditine

3.59

3.69

3.49

60+15

BENADRYL CENTRUM JR. | EXCEDRIN
Dec ins + Iron Tablets 60’s
Elixir 40z 60+ 15, Extra C 20’

NUPRIN

Ibuprofen Tablets

HALLS
Cough Tablets
Mentho-Lyptus
30’s, Cherry 30’s,

EXTRA SYIENGVH =!

Pain Relisf wla
==

Honey Lemon 30’s
Ice Blue 30’s

couno s

3.88

2.09

PAAS

SINUTAB

Tablets

2.67

EVEREADY (&

Halloween Flashlight

99

Al prices good thru November 2. 1987 at all Family Value Drug locations. We reserve the right to fimit quantities.

Bob Stanle{é’harmacy

601S. 2nd §*{* 722 Dundee

347-2603
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Whiteflat News

By Earlyne Jameson
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Rhonda Spray of Bedford visited
from Friday until Monday with her
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Jack
Spray. They attended the
Homecoming football game in
Afton, Friday night and were guests
of Lennie Stan and son, Jonah.

Mr. and Mrs. T.W. Jennings
visited last weekend in Haskell with
their sons and families, Mrs. Tim
Jennings and Mr. and Mrs. Ted
Jennings. They continued to
Abilene, Monday for Mr. Jennings a
medical check up before returning
home.

Kobbi and Kaci Risser of Matador
visited from Thursday until Monday
with their grandparents, Mr. and
Mrs. Stuart Dixon. Their parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Risser attended a
Baptist Assembly held at Glorieta,
N.M.

Mrs. Laverna Sams of Lockney
visited from Saturday until Tuesday
with her granddaughter and family
Mr. and Mrs. Johnney Turner,
Heather and Cobey.

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Stephens of

Fost were here this weekend
attending to their ranching
interests. They also visited in

Matador with his mother, Mrs. Joe
Stephens and houseguests, Mr. and
Mrs. C.R. Brandon of Kingsville,
Oklahoma with whom she visited
the past three weeks following
cardiac treatment.

Mrs. Leora Scrivner of Alpine,
California and daughter and
granddaughter, Mrs. Harry
(Loretta) Race and Milda Sue of
Dover, Arkansas visited the
weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Wilson
Barton. They also visited in Matador
with  Mrs. Kathryn King and
attended MCS Homecoming.

Mrs. Ruby McWilliams of Red
Oak was a houseguest during the
weekend of Mrs. Malcolm Jameson
and Melba and attended the MCS
Homecoming. Other visitors,
Sunday were Mrs. Annette
Wilkerson of Kemp and Mrs.
Ernestine Little of Houston. They
also vistied Mrs. Louise Robbins.

Mr. and Mrs. H.R. ”Skeet”
Jameson visited in Plainview,
Tuesday with Mrs. Beulah Jameson
and attended to business. She
returned home with Mr. and Mrs.
Jameson to visit.
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Mrs. Vance Gilbreath visited in
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Max
Bennett the past weekend in
Kempner. Mrs. Bennett is the sister
of the late Vance H. Gilbreath.

Visiting with Mrs. Addie Murphy
during Homecoming weekend was
her neice and husband, Mildred
and Odell Arnold of Stratford,
Texas.

Mr. and Mrs. James Watson of
Casper, Wyoming visited here last
weekend with his parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Alfred Watson. They also
visited in Afton with her sister and
family, Mr. and Mrs. David Keith,

and the ladies’ father, Bunch
Williams in Crosbyton.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill McCaghren

returned home last Wednesday
from a visit in Shreveport, La., with
daughter and her husband, Rev.
and Mrs. Darwin Scott. They also
visited in Grapeland with former
Matador residents, Mr. and Mrs.

WILL ROGERS e
PROBABLY MIGHT
HAVE SHOPPED
HERE.....MAYBE!!

Your Business
1s Appreciated

Matador News
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J.L. Woodruff.

Mtrs. Ted Elliott accompanied her
brother and sister-in-law, Mr. and
Mrs.  John McKeehan of Sipe
Springs, to Durant, Okla., where
they visited relatives last week,
returning home Friday.

Burrell Tipton of Dayton, Texas
visited her with his sister, Mrs.
Douglas Meador from Thursday
until Sunday and attended the
school Homecoming activities. He
was joined here Saturday by his
other sisters and their husbands,
Mr. and Mrs. Nolan Fulkerson of
Lubbock and Mr. and Mrs. Jack
Crider of Odessa. Mr. Fulkerson
also attended Homecoming.

Mr. and Mrs. George Perkins of
Mesquite, Texas were visiting Dan
Barton. Mrs. Perkins is Mrs. Barton's
sister. Max and Brae Barton of Ft.
Worth also were visiting Mrs.
Barton.

SALE EVERY
THURSDAY,
FRIDAY &

i SATURDAY

MARKET ......

Everyday Pricas

ROARING SPRINGS, TEXAS

1 LB. PKG. OWENS BREAKFAST REG. OR HOT

SAUSAGE

BRAWNY

303 CAN PARADE

$1.99
=~

GREEN BEANS $l .00

You May Also Select From 15 Other

Outstanding = Sale Items
Featured Every Weekend.

Which Are

Coun

Chit-Chat
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EMT ANNOUNCEMENT

Plans are being made to start an
Emergency Medical Technician
class in Flomot, Quitaque, Silverton
and Turkey area. If anyone is
interested, please call Susie
Shannon of Flomot at 469-5357;
David Brunson of Quitaque at 455-
1456 or 455-1352; Janice Hall of
Silverton at 823-2518.

RECENT TRIP

Mr. and Mrs. D.M. “lkie” Gilbert
returned home recently from a 20
day Autumn In New England and
Eastern Canada Tour. Tour
highlights included Niagara Falls,
Washington, D.C., Blue Ridge
Parkway, Natural Bridge and a
Tennessee Skyline Drive. They
traveled through Lincoln Tunnel
across New Jersey and into
Philadelphia to see center of
American history and culture,
Independence Hall and the Liberty
Bell. In New York, they visited the
Statue of leeriy and Empire State
Building.

In Canada, the St. Lawrence
River tour in Montreal and the drive
through historical villages in
Quebec were enjoyed. Other tourist
and scenic attractions on the tour
were in Missouri, Michigan,
Vermont, Boston, Rhode Island,
Connecticut and New Hampshire.
The last night of the tour, they
attended a banquet held at
Fountain Head Lodge near Euvafala
Lake in Oklahoma.

Rk ok ok ok Rk Kk

Guests in the home of Mr. and
Mrs. Ray Cruse, Sunday to honor
Mrs. Cruse on her birthday were Mr.
and Mrs. Mark Patton of Silverton,
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Clifton and
children of Matador, Mrs. Douglas
Pitts of Lovington, N.M., Mrs. James
Gwinn of Whiteflat and Mrs.
Donnie Cruse and children and Mr.
and Mrs. Darrell Cruse and
children, local residents.

Mr. and Mrs. Wilburn Martin
were in Waco, Tuesday and
Wednesday for Mr. Martin to
attend a Commissioners’ Meeting of
the Methodist Children’s Home. Mr.
Martin was a representative of the
U.M. Plainview District. En route to

By Earlyne Jameson

News
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Waco, they visited in Anson with Mr.
and Mrs. J.C. Moss, Retha Moss and
Mr. and Mrs. John Gilbert and in
Cransfill with Mr. and Mrs. Gerald
Boroms.

Perry Simmons of Megargal
visited Kala Johnson, Wednesday.

Nita Adams of Wichita Falls
visited Thursday night and Friday
with Mary Ellen Barton and Viola
Stinson. Mary Ellen and Viola
visited in Floydada, Monday with
Mrs. Mollie Burleson.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Starkey of
Canyon visited Mr. and Mrs. Jack
Starkey, Sunday.

Art Green visited in Plainview,
Saturday with children and
families, Mr. and Mrs. Billy Green,
Aaron and Annie and Mr. and Mrs.
Tommy Rice and Jennifer.

J.A. Young of Roswell, N.M. and
H.G. Hunter of Quitaque visited in
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Hunter, Friday. Guests in their home
Sunday were the Rev. and Mrs.
Byron Hardgrove of Plainview.

Mr. and Mrs. D.M. Gilbert were
in Plainview during the weekend
where Mrs. Gilbert participated in
the annual Running Water Draw Art
Festival.

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Shorter,
Megan and Jennifer of Amarillo
visited Mr. and Mrs. L.E. Shorter
and Mr. and Mrs. Clois Shorter and
daughters, Sunday. They were en
route home from Roaring Springs
where they visited the weekend
with Mr..and Mrs. Ray Zabielski and
attended the M.C. Homecoming in
Matador.

Marilee Pilcher of Fritch visited
the weekend with Mr. and Mrs.
Wilburn Martin. They visited in
Lockney, Saturday with Mrs. Lennie
Gilbert and attended the Running
Water , Draw Art Festival in
Plcunwew

Bill Starkey of Farmingfon, N.M.
visited Saturday and Sunday with
Mr. and Mrs. C.W. Starkey.

Mrs. Douglas Pitts of Lovington,
N.M. visited during the weekend
with her daughter and children,
Mrs. Donnie Cruse, Regina, Brand,
Chancy, Roegan and Talon. They
attended the MCH Homecoming in
Matador.

CHILDREN'S
_PHOTO CONTEST

Prizes totaling *47.85

Pictures of every child photographed will be published
in Black & White

EASY TO ENTER—Simply have your child’s photograph taken by
WINSTON B. LUCAS PHOTOGRAPHER at NO COST to you.

Ynur childis ulomnllnlly en(ered;

for gifts or if you w

and at this time you may order
e and handling

$1.50 but this Is entirely up to you. WINSTON B LUCAS, of Irving, an
expeﬂehlldplmngnpher,wﬂlbehﬂeuuhpkmm,wlthﬂltho

to take nice

its for this exciting event. There

ll no nge llmli to thll conten—even the tinlest tots enjoy being

d by our ph

Thls Is a local contest!

CHILDREN MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY PARENTS or GUARDIAN
— Call For Appolrﬁlment —

347- 237.6

Thursday, Octoﬁber 29, 1987

2:00 P.M. -

MATADOR HARD

5:30 P.M.
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Visiting Milton and Modean
Brooks for their 50th Wedding
Anniversary were their children,
Keith and Debbie Brooks, Del Rio;
Stanley Brooks, Barry and Quin,
Austin; Bill and Ernestine Brooks,
Jacksboro; Janice and Delbert
Perryman, Danny and Brenda
Perryman, Devin and Brittany, Betty
Bearden and Cindy and Max, all of
Matador; and local residents Bill
and Carolyn Moose, Mickey and
Tim Brooks, Steve Byrd, Clarence
and LaRue Brooks.

Mrs. Leta Faustand her daughter
Mrs. Arlene Tyson of Lubbock were
Thursday visitors with their sister
and aunt, Mrs. Ora Stonecipher.

Mrs. Juanita Bowen was a
Floydada visitor Tuesday of last
week.

Miss Lula Swim and Mr. and Mrs.
Cecil Swim had a long weekend
with their cousins Mr. and Mrs. Roy
McCollum and their brother and
wife, Mr. and Mrs. S.A. Swim in
Bella Vista, Arkansas, leaving here
Thursday and returning Monday.

Mrs. Vera Mitchell who had
hernia surgery at Highland Hospital
in Lubbock last Tuesday was
dismissed from the hospital
Thursday and is recuperating in the
home of her daughter and
husband, Rev. and Mrs. Benny Goss
of Littlefield.

Mr. and Mrs. W.H. Marshall
visited her sister and husband, Mr.
and Mrs. John Belaska at Cedar Hill
Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. J.R. Swim, Edward
and Emily of Abilene visited here
with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. J.T.
Swim and in Matador with her
mother, Mrs. Zona Ruth Cammack
the past weekend. Mrs. Swim
attended the Matador Home-
coming.

ARMY BUDDIES
ATTEND REUNION

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde ' Cliffon
recently returned form a weeks visit
with Mr.and Mrs. John Aydelott in
Fresno, CA. The two men were army
buddies in World War Il. The two
couples drove to Long Beach for the
5th Annual Reunion of the 121
Station Hospital, the unit in which
the two men served during World
War Il They toured the Queen
Mary, the ship on which the two men
went to England and on which Mr.
Cliffton came home; they also
enjoyed a banquet aboard the
ship. The group also toured
Sequoia National Park. They were
in Long Beach at the time of one of
the recent earthquakes.

dedkded ek ko

SUFFERS BURNS

Bobby Mullins of Roaring Springs
sustained 2nd degree burns to his
hands and arms, Sunday as he
attempted to put anti-freeze in his
vehicle. The radiator blew up as he
went to put his hands under the
hood. His wife, Marie and his
mother, Odessa have been
accompanying him for - medical

treatment.
dedededede ke ek ke

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Wade of
Sunset, Texas, were Saturday
overnight visitors with her sister and
husband Mr. and Mrs. Clyde
Clifton. The two couples visited the
ladies mother Mrs. Mary Irwin in
Matador. Mrs. Wade attended
Homecoming in Matador Saturday.

FORMER RESIDENT DIES

Mrs. S.D. (Edna) Hunter, a
longtime resident of this community,
died in Lockney Monday and
funeral services were held at the
First Methodist Church in Floydada
and burial was in Floydada

******************

£
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Mrs. Kitty Strain and daughter,
Melody of El Paso visited the
weekend with her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Clarence Jenkins. Melody sang

a solo at the United Methodist.

Church, Sunday morning.
R.E. Campbell, Jr. is a patient at
the Veterans Hospital in Amarillo.
Dr. Albert Traweek returned
home Sunday from Plainview,

Roaring Springs News

By Odessa Mullins
**************************************
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Cemetery. She was active in church

and Home Demonstration work.
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Eva Lee Conway of Guthrie, OK
spent last week with her sister and
husband, Mr. and Mrs. J.D. Palmer
and attended Patton Springs
Homecoming. Odessa Mullins
accompanied them to the
football game on Friday night and
other activities on Saturday.

Attending the Patton Springs
Homecoming from Roaring Springs
were Steve Byrd, Callie Winegar,
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Hand, Llorene
Osborn, Teddy Sedgwick, Dean
Mclinroe and Jake Goodson.

Weekend guests of Odessa
Mullins was her children from
Hereford, Mr. and Mrs. Lester
Mullins and Eddy.

Brenda Jones of Vernon, Charlie
and Carol of Plainview and local
residents, Mr. and Mrs. Bobby
Mullins, Teresa and Kesha Davis
and Bess Ferguson visited with
Odessa Mullins over the weekend.

Stanley Kingery drove to Lubbock
and accompanied his mother, Loree
Kingery home from the hespital
much improved.

Guests of Mr. and Mrs. M.G.
Bethard were Mr. Reed Kirpatrick,
Parks Supervisor of Pampa, Texas
and their son-in-law from Grand
Prairie, Texas, Samuel Swinnea.
Mr. Swinnea had come to Roaring
Springs to help Mr. Bethard move .
household items to Mrs. Noilene
Bowden’s home in Grand Prairie.
From there he went to Killeen, Texas
and helped PFC-3 Wallace Bethard
move his family, Karen, Christopher
and Larisa back to Roaring Springs.

ENGLAND VISITORS

Mr. and Mrs. David Denton, a
young couple of Yorkshire, England
on their 30 day tour of the United
States, stopped at the Myron
Bethard’s home to observe the 3
week old colt of Mrs. Gabriella
Lewis and her other horses.

Also visiting at this time with the
Bethards was Mrs. Bethard’s
brother, Dan Tilson, who also has an
interest in horses.

Mr. and Mrs. Denton were told by
people in other states not to go
through Texas, as Texas was all
desert, and the Texas people were
all gangsters. They decided to take
a chance and see Texas anyway.
They drove throught Texas by going
the back roads, not traveling the
main highways. The Dentons
wanted to really know the Texans as
they really are. They said they were
really glad they came as they found
a State of friendly people.

Everywhere they went they found
friendly people as the Texans would
wave at them as they passed on the
roads. At first the Dentons did not
know whether the wave was made
to flag them down to a stop to rob
them or telling them there was
something wrong with their car, or if
the Texans were just being friendly.

David Denton said it only took
one or two conversations with
Texans to discover that all the other
States must be jealous of Texas,
because he found only the most
friendly and hospitable people on
their trip so far. David and Susan
both agreed that it would have
been a disastrous mistake to have
missed the “Texas Experience.”

While visiting the Bethards, Mrs.
Bethard showed them her
Mayflower bed covering and the
Crusade Cross and her English
Geneology going back to William
the Conqueror, and the Christian
connection between the two
countries, England and the United
States.

where he was a patient in Central
Plains Hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. W.D. Lipscomb
visited in Midland Saturday with
her son and family, Mr. and Mrs.
Robert Lawson and attended a
birthday supper honoring Mr.
Lawson, in the home of his
daughter, Mrs. Terry Griffith. Also
present was his son, Pat Lawson of
Denver, Colorado. The Lipscombs
also visited his son, Wyatt Lipscomb
in Odessa, and with Mrs. Lipscomb’s
brothers who are ill, Joy Wilkerson
of Garden City and Cecil Wilkerson
of Sterling City.

1-800-235-3535_

To report a missing child or to give inf

about a child,

please call the special hot-line number above.
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(E::dPITAINS AND FOOTBALL SWEETHEART: David Stafford, Shannon Campbell, Brandon
eman.

1987 HOMECOMING FOOTBALL SWEETHEART: Shannon Campbell,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Guy Campbell of Matador.

Motley County Matadors

e B e

VS

Crowell Wildcats

Friday, October 23
At Crowell, 7:30 p.m.

Caprock Gin

Flomot

" Motley County:
Tribune

Pay-N-Save
Grocery
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Stafford

Farm Store
Roaring Springs

Thacker Jewelry
Roaring Springs

Higginbotham -~ Billie'Dean’s
Bartlett _ Rest. & Motel
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Motley

County

School News
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TEAMS Exit Level Test To

Be Given

During the 1985-86 school year,
the Texas Education Agency
-instituted the Texas Assessment of
Minimum Skills (TEAMS) assessment
program. This program, mandated
by House Bill 72, passed by the
Second Called Session of the 68th
Texas Legislature in July 1984,
measures minimum basic skillsin the
areas of mathematics, reading,
and writing in Grades 1,3,5,7,9,
and in mathematics and English
language arts in Grades 11/12.
The test given to eleventh and
twelfth graders is an exit level
examination and both the
mathematics and English language
arts sections of the test must be
passed by students prior to their
receiving a high school diploma.

The TEAMS exit level test is
administered at least twice each
school year. For the October 1987
test administration, eleventh

To Juniors

graders will be tested for the first
time and students who previously
have not demonstrated mastery on
both sections of the test will have the
opportunity to retake the
assessment instrument. The results
will be aggregated by grade and
subject and reported for each
campus, school district, service
center region, and for the state.

The exit level examination for
mathematics will be given on
Tuesday, October 27 at 8:00 p.m. in
the high school agriculture
classroom. The exit level
examination for English language
arts will be given on Wednesday,
October 28 at 8:00 p.m. in the high
school agriculture classroom.

Those students not mastering
either or both sections of this test will
have an opportunity to retest in
May and October of 1988 and in
May of 1989.

Scholarship Deadline

High School students who are
interested in applying for $1,000
college scholarships should request
applications by December 1, 1987
from Educational Communications
Scholarship Foundaton, 721 N.
McKinley Road, Lake Forest, lllinois
60045. To receive an application,
students should send a note stating

their name, address, city, state and
zip code, approximate grade point

average and year of graduation.
Sixty-five winners will be selected

on the basis of academic
performance, involvement in extra-
curricular activities and need for
financial aid.

Motley County Mavericks
Defeat Crowell, 22-8

Motley County Mavericks played
another fine game last Thursday at
Crowell. The offensive line did a
great job blocking for the backs.
Center Clay Lancaster had another
fine ballgame. Guards Jason
Stanley and Chancy Cruse had
some great blocks for the backs.
Tackles Bradley Jameson and
Noel Guerrero had a very good
ballgame. Ends Brad Wilson, Burr

Barton and Chris Campbell also

had a great game. Brad caught.a
20 yard pass from Clay Ewing.

Leading ball carriers were Blake
Eddleman, 70 yards; Clay Ewing,
40 yards; Eric Farley, 9 yards; Cory
Kendall, 8 yards and Paul Barton, 7
yards. Leading tackles were Clay
and Blake with 8 each.

Touchdown was scored by Clay
Ewing on a 19 yard run. Blake a 7
yard run and a 35 yard pass from
Clay to Blake. Two extra points was
scored by Blake.

All of the Mavericks got to play in
the game.. Next home game will be
with Valley, October 29, 6:00 p.m.

Motley County JV To End
Season This Thursday

The Motley County JV Football
team has had a good season this
fall. The seventeen young men have

shown much enthusiasm and
determination thus far in the
season.

Members of the Motley County JV.
are: Roy Estrada, Tony Gonzalez,
Lance Barclay, Jimmy Cummings,
David Alexander, Richie Cisneros,
Cory Franks, Cary Franks, Randy

Martin, Johnny Martinez, Kelly
Garrison, - Buster France, Brand
Cruse, Jeremy Davis, Wayne

Swinney, Dene Gray, Jimmy Killgo.
The Matadors came out with a
strong victory their first game

against Spur with a score of 20-0
defeating the Bulldogs. The second
game played against Spur JV
ended in defeat 0-14.

The Matadors traveled to
Lubbock Christian School but lost in
a hard fought battle 8-13. The
fourth game the JV defeated Ralls
by the score of 6-0. The Matadors
won a decisive victory over Lubock
Christian School by 20-12. Last
week the JV team went to Crowell
but suffered a close loss by 12-20.

The JV ends their season this
Thursday, when they play Ralls here
at Burleson Field. Kick off at 6:00
p.m.

Lo, children are an heritage of the Lord: and the fruit of the
womb is his reward. As arrows are in the hand of a mighty man;

so are children of the youth.

Psa. 127: 3, 4

&
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Thursday, October 22: ACT test
given; J.V. Football, Ralls, here at
6:0 p.m. !

7th and 8th grade girls
basketball physcals will be given
starting at 1:30. The physical forms
that the girls bring home must be
filled out (your part) and signed.
They cannot take their physicals
without these. The school pays for
these physicals taken on Thursday.
If your child misses taking the
physical this day, you will have to
make arrangements to get their
physical and you will have to pay
for it.

Friday, October 23: Varsity
Football, Crowell, there at 7:30

.m.
. Sunday, October 25: Students
and sponsors to Tech to see the
performance of Sound of Music. We
will leave from the front of the
school as soon as church is over. The
performance begins at 2:00 p.m.
We will be eating lunch after the
performance. Should arrive home
around 8:00 p.m.

Tuesday, October 27: PACT Test

§

will'be given. Exit Level TEAMS test
will'be given.

Booster Club at 8:00 p.m.

4-H Banquet in Cafeteria at 7:00

p.m.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Happy Birthday this week to Chris
Campbell, 21st; Jimmy Killgo, 21st;
Scott Smith, 23rd; Jason Westbrook,
24th; Brandi Jameson, 25th; Jill
Stanley, 27th; Tony Gonzeles, 27th.
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LOOKING AHEAD -- The free
immunization clinic will be held in
the Nurses office on Wednesday,
October 28, from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m.

A representative from the Social
Security Office will be at the School
from 12:30 to 1:00 p.m. Forms to
apply for a social security card can
be obtained from your child’s
teacher. Completed applicatons for
Social Security numbers can be
turned in to the school office any
time prior to October 28. The S.S.
Representative will use school
records for proof of age, citizenship
and identity.

MOTLEY COUNTY
HONOR ROLL

GRADE SCHOOL

DISTINGUISHED LIST

2ND GRADE: Georgina Baeza,
Tanya Barkley, Monica Clifton,
Rebekah Jameson, Rebecca Long,
Ryan Martin, Michael Meredith.
Stacie Minkley, Scott Smith, Jill
Stanley, Cobey Turner, Dusty
Whitaker, Brady Ballard, Stephen
Meyer.

3RD GRADE: Bert Darsey,
Darryn Perryman, Brandon Speed,
Cody Timmons, Lanie Barton, Leah
Cruse, Brandi Jameson, Leslie
Minkley, Lacy Washington, Kasey
Parks.

4TH GRADE: Bradley Thacker,
Jodi Boykin, Lee Jones, Lindsey
Williams.

STH GRADE: Heather Turner,
Stesha Daniel, Mandi Farley.

6TH GRADE: Whitney Jameson.

HONOR ROLL

2ND GRADE: Kasey Osborn,
Nicky Sumter, Michael Johannes.

3RD GRADE: Armando Barrera,
Kyle Brandon, Quintin Brandon,
Talon Cruse, Joshua Llee, Alana
Bingham, Misty Thomas.

4TH GRADE: Christine
Campbell, Kevin Keltz, Joseph
Martin, Leigh Ann Pipkin, Beth
Bingham, Laurie Hoyle, Cara
Franks, Becky McFall, Mollye
Christian.

5TH GRADE: Codi Williams,
Thomas Lee, Wendy Lancaster,
Joshua Palmer.

6TH GRADE: Dustin Davis, Sheryl
Davis, Jeromy Jameson, Wade
Patrick, Kobbi Risser, Keri Shorter.

THERE'S OUR
Lt TTLEBU IMAAY

JR. HIGH AND HIGH SCHOOL

DISTINGUISHED LIST

7TH GRADE: Danny Sailsbury.

8TH GRADE: Tonya Hoyle,
Cathey Perryman, Christi Shorter,
Kristi Timmons.

9TH GRADE: Billy Lefevre.

10TH GRADE: Yulanda
Campbell, Jarrett Jameson, Hali
Patrick.

11TH GRADE: Regina Cruse,
Joely Ewing, Tricia Palmer, Dina
Patel, David Stafford.

12TH GRADE: Shanna
Lancaster, Shannon Campbell.

HONOR ROLL

7TH GRADE: Daniel Alexander,
Roegan Cruse, Matt Linson, Thiry
long, Lacey Parks, Jagruti Patel,
Amy Pipkin, Christy Potts.

8TH GRADE: Paul Barton,
Amber Brandon, Chancy Cruse,
Renee Davis, Eric Farley, Brad
Wilson, Amy Woolsey.

9TH GRADE: David Alexander,
Natalie Burkes, Tony Gonzales,
Brandee Spray, Amy Stephens,
Wayne Swinney, Teresa Zarate.

10TH GRADE: Memori Assiter,
Brandi Barton, Brand Cruse, Cary
Franks, Cory Franks, Margie
Guerrero, Kathy Mangram,
Kenneth Rice, Prissy Roys, Cindy
Shorter, Paige Williams, Rusty
Willmon.

11TH GRADE: lance Barclay,
Leigh Barton, Paka Barton, Kelly
Garrison, Gilbert Hernandez, Tim
Kendall, Janeile Long, Brent
Marshall, Tammy Taylor.

12TH GRADE: Mariana. Zarate,
April Vandiver, Brandon
Eddleman, Melissa Gray.

MONDAY, OCTOBER 26
BREAKFAST: Sausage,
Honey, Juice.
LUNCH: Hot dog on a bun,
Baked beans, Green Salad, Mixed
Fruit/Topping.

Puffs/

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 27
BREAKFAST: Cereal,
Juice.
LUNCH: Spaghetti/Meat Sauce,
Mixed Greens, Cheese Slices, Texas
Toast, Jello.

Toast,

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 28

BREAKFAST: Bacon, Biscuit,
Jelly, Juice.
LUNCH: Taco with cheese,

lettuce, tomato salad, seasoned
corn, cobbler.

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 29
BREAKFAST: Scrambled eggs,

Toast, Jelly, Juice.

;#LUNCH: Baked Ham, Parsley

Potatoes, Pinto Beans, Corn Bread,

Applesauce.

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 30
BREAKFAST: Cereal,

Juice,

“#LUNCH: Fish Krispie, Au Gratin

Potatoes, Cole Slaw, Pineapple

Tigbits, Roll.

e

Toast,

i
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Teacher, Richard Piper, on '50’s
Day.

Homecoming is over and the
students are getting back in the
‘swing’ of things. Monday and
Tuesday are short days for the
students because of parent
visitation. The students are enjoying
the short days.

Last week during Homecoming
the faculty and students enjoyed
dress-up days. The winners of
'Punk’ day was Cindy Shorter and
Herbert Sims. ’50’s Day winners
were Natalie Burkes and Wayne

Students on 'Punk Day’

Swinney. The participation from all

students and faculty is appreciated.

Tuesday was a busy day for the
Juniors of MCHS. PSAT Test were
given to them. This test is a chance
for students to win National
Scholarships. On Thursday the
Juniors and a few Seniors will be
taking the ACT Test, this is a college
entrance test. Next Tuesday and
Wednesday, the TEAMS test will be
given.

SAY NO! TO DRUGS

Happy Birthday
Jeremy

Love, Mom

OCTOBER

24th

IN PADUCAH
FRANZEN BROS.

CRCUS %

ADYANCE TICKET PRICES: CHILDREN I3 & UNDER & SENIOR CITIZENS $3,
ADULTS $4. FAMILY 2 ADULTS & 4 CHILDREN S15.
PERFORMANCES 2:00 & 4:30 P.M.

SPONSORED BY PADUCAH CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
PHONE 806-492-2044 P.0. BOX 863, PADUCAH 79248

ALL DAY FALL HARVEST FES
BRING YOUR ARTS AND (
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Northfield Homecoming
Attended By Many

The Annual Northfield
Homecoming was held October 3,
© 1987 in the old school gym in
Northfield. Juanita Curlee and
Susan Jameson registered the guest
as they came in. Clem Timmons
welcomed guests and registered
the “oldest person in attendance
who was born in Northfield, Lena
Pistle; the oldest man in attendance
was Henry Pope; the oldest woman
in attendance, Permelia Timmons,
the one traveling the fartherest
distance, Geneva Clubb, Ramona,
CA; and the youngest child in
attendance was Amanda Fore, who
turned one year old that day.

Una Simpson sang, "One Day At
A Time” to open the Memorial
Service. Clem Timmons read these
names: Mr. and Mrs. E.E. Amburn,
Katherine (Wells) Duncan, Alfred
Dale Ashford, Cecil (Black-eye)
Booth, Arch Collins, Bernice (King)
Downing, Rag Clark, Audry Rucker.
Nolan Thomas led in prayer.

Everyone then enjoyed lunch and
visiting. Those attending were: Mrs.
Geneve Clubb of Ramona, CA; Mrs.
Oleta Horn of Hot Springs, Ark.; Mr.
and Mrs. Roy Howard of
Alamogordo, N.M.; Mrs. Cloye
Gillispie of Clovis, N.M.; Mrs. Lena
Pistole of Hobbs, N.M.; Mr.
and Mrs. Ed Thompson, Mrs.
Margaret (Thompson) Kruger, all of
Lubbock; Mr. and Mrs. Henry Pope
of Dodson; Mr. and Mrs. Druel
Daulton of Tulsa, OK; Mr. and Mrs.
John Dawson, McKinley and Disney,
Mrs. Donnie Dawson, Mrs. Rowena
Nunn, Mrs. Bernice Wilcoxson, all of

Amarillo; Mr. and Mrs, Pinky Adams
of Lawton, OK; Alton Adams of
Carlsbad, N.M.; Mr. and Mrs. Cleo
Barley of Plulnvxew, Mr. and Mrs.
Horce Berry of Midland; Mr. and
Mrs,” Bruce Hoover, Keith, Kevin,
and Krysha of lowa Park; Mr. and
Mrs. Tommy Moore of Floydada;
Mr. and Mrs. Don Featherston, Mrs.
Viola Featherston of Hico; Mona
O'Neal of Pampa.

Nola Christopehr, Kyle and Kelly,
Raydell Hightower and Cody,
Debra Favor and Dustin, Travis
Hoover, Faye Timmons, Syble
Timmons, Permelia Timmons, Dollie
Tate, Mr. and Mrs. Ben McKeever
and Amanda, Mutt Seal, Thomas
Patterson, Mr: and Mrs. Nolan
Thomas, Floyd Pistole, Mr. and Mrs.
Willard Copeland, Faye Bell and
Sidney Head, all of Childress; Mr.
and Mrs. Mike Fore of Tell, Mr. and
Mrs. Bunk Garner, Artie Wason,
Elsie Thacker, Mr. and Mrs. J.D.

Spray, Mr. and Mrs. Everett Caulk, °

Mr. and Mrs. Travis Jameson,
Whitney and Justin, Mr. and Mrs.
Duke Lipscomb, all of Matador;
Walter Timmons, Mr. and Mrs. Foy
Nichols, Wilma Thomas, Juanita

Curlee, Mr. and Mrs. Clem
Timmons, Mollye Simpson, Una
Simpson, Mr. and Mrs. Franklyn

Jameson, Jarrett and Jeromy, Mr.
and Mrs. Bub Hoover, Christy and
Rena’, Mr. and Mrs. Bill Simpson,
Anna Llee Holiman and Carla
Prince, Teresa Fore and Trent, and
R.C. Elliott of Northfield; Mrs. Lois
Ransom, Rush Timmons, Mr. and
Mrs. Weldon Timmons all of Cee
Vee.

VA News Feature

Q. - | used my VA home loan
entitlement in 1969 to purchase a
home. | now want to sell this home
and buy a larger one, dol have any
remaining entitlement?

A. - The maximum home loan
guaranty entitlement was raised to
$27,500 in 1980. The amount of any
additional entitlement is the
. différence between $27,500 and
the amount of entitlement used on
prior loans.

Q. - Is there a time limit to file for
reimbursement for the cost of a non-
Governemnt headstone placed in a

private cemetery?

A. - Yes. The claim must be filed
within two years of either the date
of burial or the date of purchase of
a privately purchased headstone or
marker.

Q. - My husband was cremated
and his ashes were scattered
without interment of any portion of
the .ashes. '‘May | still obtain a
memorial marker for him?

A. - Yes. The memorial may be
erected in a private cemetery or
memorial section of a national
cemetery.

County Agent'’s
Corner

By Ray Minkley

STOCKER CATTLE SEMINAR

Stocker Cattle Management will
be the theme of a seminar held in
Crosbyton, Tuesday, October 27 at
9:15 a.m. Several veterinarians,
some big volume cattle buyers and
Extension Specialist will be on hand
to present information and give live
animal demonstrations. Morning
topics will include: disease
prevention, treatment of diseases

and parasites, drug usuage, buying
and selling cattle, supplemental
feeding on wheat pasture, and
bloat control. Live demonstrations
of various products, demonstrations
by veterinarians showing what can
be shown by post mortum
examination of dead calves, will be
seen in the afternoon session.
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Lunch will be provided courtesy
of companies with their products on
display. If you would like to go,
please call me at the County
Extension Agents office or at home.

HEDGING AND OPTIONS
ON FEEDER CATTLE

Our Agriculture Economist,
Delton Geloff, has put together
some recent information and

figures on locking in a profit on this
years stocker cattle. If you would
like to see it or have a copy, call the
office.
NEED A DEMONSTRATOR

I would like to know of anyone
who would like to cooperate with
me on a heat scynchronization
demonstration of your heifers this
coming year.

Motley County Tribune

We have a Good Selection of Books

Early i-listory of Motley County

Trail Dust

The Matador Land And Cattle Company i

George Humphreys

Thesaures Dictionaries............ $3.95 each

Don’'t Forget That We Have Office Supplies
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Surviving dependents of a
deceased worker should apply for
Social Security benefits as soon as
possible following the worker’s
death.

Applying prompily will allow
benefits to start in the shortest
possible time. In addition, some
benefits cannot be paid more than
a month before the application is
filed.

Social Security benefits can be
paid to these survivors:

* Unmarried children under 18,
or under 19 if a full-time high school
student.

* Unmarried children over 18
who were disabled before 22 and
remain disabled.

* A surviving widow or widower
of any age caring for a child under
16 or disabled who gets benefits.

* Widow or widower 60 or older.

* Disabled widow or widower 50-

Social Security Tips \
‘ \

by Terry J. Clements

60.

* Dependent parent 62 or older.

Benefits can also be paid to a
surviving divorced spouse if the
marriage to the deceased worker
lasted 10 years or more.
Grandchildren or great-
grandchildren can get benefits on o
grandparent’s or great grand-
parent’s record under certain
circumstances.

Before any benefits can be paid,
the worker must have had credit for
a certain amount of work covered
by Social Security. In 1987, the
amount ranges from 1% to 9 years
depending on the worker’s age at
death.

More information about
survivor’s benefits can be obtained
at the Social Security office at 1401-
B West 5th street, or you may call us
at 293-9623. Appointments can be
arranged if desired.

CI00TTON TALKS

V> FROM PLAINE COTION GROWERS,iNC.

The House Agriculture Committee
in Washington October 15 reported
what it considers an appropriations
measure that fulfills the demands
on agriculture to do its share in
meeting requirements of the
Gramm-Rudman deficit reduction
law. The full House is expected to
consider the committee’s work
within ten days, possibly in the week
of October 19.

Congress is struggling to pass,
either in sections or in one omnibus
action, a budget reconciliation bill
before November 20, a date many
are referring to as “drop dead
day.” If the House and Senate fail
to agree on a budget bill that's
acceptable to the President before
that time, the Gramm-Rudman law
will force an automatic, across-the
board spending cut of about 8.7
percent.

Of the $23 billion total budget
reduction required by Gramm-
Rudman, agriculture is expected to
come up with savings of just over
$1.2 billion. To achieve that goal
the Ag Committee is proposing five
actions it calculates would save
about $1.5 billion. Lawmakers
reason the extra $300 million is
needed as a cushion against loss of
one or more of the committee’s
proposals in subsequent legislative
procedures.

The committee bill seeks to
reduce advance payments, tighten
the applicaiton of payment
limitations, institute a "0-92”
program for wheat and feed
grains, mandate the sale of a billion
bushels of Commodity Credit
Corporation corn for non-
traditional uses, and authorize a
referendum to expand funding
under the Cotton Research and
Promotion Act.

FREE SLEEP TIPS

Here’s an eye-opening fact about
sleep: If you've been feeling grumpy
and tired during the day, it may
not be a therapist you need—but a
visit to-a local bedding retailer. The
Better Sleep Council recommends
an annual bed check, particularly
when your bed reaches the eight-to-
ten-year-old range. Is the mattress
firm? Is the foundation sound? A
bed that’s puckering, worn out, sag-
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The latter action earlier was
deemed germane to budget
reconciliation by the Congressional
Budget Office after the National
Cotton Council provided date
showing the additonal funds would
effect government savings of $3
million in 1989 and $5 million each
subsequent year. The referendum
would give cotton producers the
opportunity to vote on amending
current law to allow collection of the
cotton research and promotion
assessment on the cotton content of
textile imports and to repeal the
refund option for all assessments.

The committee proposal for
savings under the $50,000
payment limitation would deny
payments to foreign farm owners
and to such federal and state
agencies as universities and prison
farms, refuse payments to persons
not "actively engaged” in farming,
and limit or stop payments to some
units of farm 'reorganizations
designed as devices to avoid the
limit. Significantly, the Secretary
would be authorized to waive
application of the new rules to the
1988 crop if necessary to ensure an
orderly transition.

Under the committee bill’s 0-92
proposal, producers of corn and
wheat could collect 92 percent of
deficiency payments without
planting any of their program
acreage.

while it is well known the
Secretary of Agriculture doesn’t
intent to make advance deficiency
payments in 1988, the committee
proposal would require that 30
percent of grain and 20 percent of
cotton payments be made in
advance. Advance payments in
1987 were 40 percent for grain and
30 percent for cotton.

NN NN NN NN
ging and uncomfortable can keep
anyone from getting a good night’s
sleep. A brand-new bed may help
you feel better—night and day.
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Give A Gift that
will be remembered all
year long!!!

Here’s the secret - give a gift
subscription of the Motley
County Tribune to your
special friends. We provide a
gift card to meet any special
occasion announcing you as
the giver. Now you don't
have to worry about
shopping for a hard to find
gift for that special person to
enjoy. Come by our office or
call today for specific details
on this convenient, exciting
gift!!

MOTLEY COUNTY
TRIBUNE

Matador, Texas
347-2400

@htiuartw
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Cecul Rose

Word was received here last
week informing friends of the death
of Cecil Rose, 83, of Hollywood,
California, a early-day resident of
Matador. He passed away

September 25, 1987 in a Los
Angeles hospital after a brief illness
attributed to @ heart related
condition. He had made his home
in Hollywood since 1935, and also
had o home'in Palm Desert, Calif.

Rose was born Febuqry 19 1904
in Matador, the eldest of four Rose
children whose father died when
they were all young. Their mother
later remarried, and had two more
sons. Cecil Rose was the last
remaining member of the family
which included Vera Rose Level,
Stanley and Olen Rose and Jackie
and Sammie Catlin.

He is survived by his wife, Eva; a
niece, Linda Murphy of Hollywood;
and three nephews, Bruce Rose of
Australia, Stanley Dan Level and
Newel Level, both of Ft. Worth.

HELP SCHOOL RECEIVE
FREE EQUIPMENT

You may have noticed the page
ad in the paper a couple of months
ago with food brand names on it
and wondered what it really meant.
If you use any of these products you
can help the school to get FREE
educational equipment, from
Apple Computers to Zoom lens
video cameras.

The catalog has tools for
learning from Panasonic, Kodac,
Texas Instruments, Magnavox and
Spalding. There are 10 different
categories including audio/visual
aids, science materials, sports
equipment and others.

CLIP AND SAVE

Help School
Kids Save Labels

Since 1973 schools nationwide
have received over $33 million
worth . of top quality educational
equipment.

There are over 400 varieties and
sizes of Campbell products to save
labels from. All you have to do is
save the labels and return them to
Pay N Save in Matador. They have
a bin provided for the labels.

Get in the school spirit and help
our leaders of tomorrow by saving
labels.

Clip this. list of products and put
it.upina convenient place to remind
you.

For Free School
Equipment

The “broad stripes and bright stars” Francis Scott Key wrote of in the
Star Spangled Banner each numbered 15 for the original 13 states plus

Vermont and Kentucky.

- General
GTE Telephone

Monitoring and
serving the new
electronic switching
network is. part of
his job. At GTE |
spend my time
ensuring the quality
of our switching
network — provid-
ing you with top-
notch services and
limiting the chances
of static, noises and
interruptions when
you make a phone
call. ’'m proud to be
one of the people
General Telephone
is talking about
when they say "We
are People Serving
People.....

Matador and GTE.”

We make it GTEasy!




Class Of 1937
Holds 50th Reunion

(Front | to r): Cecil Ray, Billie Lawrance Koon; Dan Browning Barton, Margerie
Moore Harper, Tom Tilson, Gearldine Lebow Foard. (Back row | to r):
Lawrence Rattan, Jo Eda Berryman Harcrow, Ava Clyde Smart Crump, Bob

Gilmer, L.C. Groves.

Fourteen members of the class of
1937 gathered at Billie Dean’s Cafe
on Saturday for an all day get-
together. In the morning the group
went to the Motley County Museum
to view the school memorabelia.
After lunch each member present
gave a synopsis of his/her life over
the last fifty years.

At the business session of the Ex-
Student Association, Joeda
Berryman Harcrow was elected
Queen of the ‘87 Reunion.

Members present for Saturdays
activities were: Lawrence Rattan of
Amarillo, L.C. Groves, Los Cruces,
N.M., Robert Gilmer, Merkel, Billie
Lawrence Koon, Daingerfield,
Geraldine Lebow Foard of
Littlefield, Marjorie Moore Harper
of Mt. Pleasant, lowa, Inez Pharris

Roe, Floydada, Cecil Ray, Amarillo,
Tom Tilson, Jr., Dallas, Joeda
Berryman Harcrow, Hughson, CA,
Dan Browning Barton, Lyman B.
Campbell, Carl King and Avy Clyde
Smart Crump of Matador.

Lorene Kingery Sands of
Plainview and Fred Lawrence of
Amarillo attended the Friday
afternoon session and visited with
many friends.

Absent were: Joe Berry Meador,
Malcom Morris, Jr., Welman Pool
Morris, Eula Seals Stafford, Furman
Vinson, Clotele Wilie Horn, Kate
Ballard and Henryetta Boling
Jones.

All of those present agreed that it
had been the shortest 50 years on
record.

CLASS OF 1957

(1 tor): Coach Charley Johnson, Arvin Ellithorp, Charlie Renfro, Leon Hughes,
Beﬂ'y Nelghbors Rudder, Rose Carolyn Donovan Pierce, Jo Ann Darsey
Dixon, Clay R. Jameson, Barbara Wayborn
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Brazos Electric

of Texas
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NOTICE OF PETITION TO LOWER
FIXED FUEL FACTOR

Power
("Brazos") hereby publishes NOTICE that it
has filed with the Public Utility Commission
a: Petition -to

News 'E

God Loves You'
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Cooperative, Inc.

Lower Fixed Fuel
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Tutt Garnetf Qualifies
For PRCA National Finals

Tutt Garnett and daughter Kelly

Tutt Garnett of Elgin, Texas and ;

the son of Mr. and Mrs. Tutt Garnett
of Matador recently qualified for
the PRCA, (Professional Rodeo
Cowboys Assn.) Steer Roping
National Finals.

The finals will be held in the Lazy

E Arena in Guthrie, OK November
27 and 28.

All top fifteen qualifiers will rope
five head of steer each night. The
money they win at the National
Finals will apply toward the
National standings for the year.

Mrs. Robert Dickson Honored By
Club And Sunday School Class

- A Friendship Coffee, Thursday
morning, October 8 in the home of
Mrs. Harold Campbell honored
Mrs. Robert (Jo Ann) Dickson, a
member of TFWC El Progresso Club
and assistant teacher of the
Gleaners Sunday School class of
First Baptist Church.

Mr. and Mrs. Dickson, who have
made their home here the past five
years, are in the process of moving
to their former home in Anson. Mrs.
Dickson has been active in El
Progresso Club and served as
president for the term of 1984-86.
She also is serving a re-elected term
as trustee in Texas Federation of
Women's Clubs.

In appreciation of her work inthe
club, church and community, -Mrs.
Dickson was presented with a
plaque from El Progresso Club,
inscribed in calligraphy by Mrs.
Frank Pohl, who made the
presentation. A copy of Trail Dust by
the late Douglas Meador was
presented to Mrs. Dickson by Mrs.

Gertrude Smith, president of the
Gleaners Class, in appreciation of
her helpful association as teacher
and friend. Music on Mrs.
Campbell’s new Wurlitzer organ
computer keyboard, played by Mrs.
Pohl entertained the group.

Halloween decorations were on
display throughout the house and
on the dining table, where a
variety of cookies, cakes, dips and
finger foods were served with
coffee and hot punch.

Several women present were
members of both the club and
Sunday School class and also of the
Baptist Woman's Missionary Union,
of which Mrs. Dickson is a former
director. Attending were Mesdames
Frances Dixon, Ruby Thompson,

“Kafe "Stanléy, ‘Daisy Smith, Nellie

Lipham, Gertrude Smith, Lila
Meador, Lola Pohl, Glenda Willis
and daughter GeNelle, Judine

McCaghren, Marguerite Edwards,
Jo Etta Baumgardner, Bailey Elliott,
Grace Campbell and the honoree,
Jo Ann Dickson.

Autumn In A Little Town Held
At Do Gooders Club In Flomot

Autumn In A Little Town was
observed at the Do Gooders Club of
Flomot, Tuesday afternoon,
October 13 at the Community
Center. Pumpkins, Indian Corn and
earth tone floral arrangements
complimented the autumn season
theme.

Opening the program,
Wilson Barton read a poem, “Little
Town”, telling of the joy and
blessings of living in a rural
community and environment. Mrs.
Pete (Bessie Jean) Williams of
Matador, who was to be the
featured guest, was unable to
attend due to illness. Mrs. Barton
conducted an entertaining quiz
concerning local events, people
and opinions. When the test papers
were read, the members were
delightfully surprised with the
humorous answers given.

Mrs.

at the business meeting. Jymann
Hokanson Electric Living Consultant
of West Texas Utilities of Childress
will present a program atthe Club’s
meeting, Tuesday, Nov. 10 at 2:00
p-m. at the Flomot Community

Center. The members voted to
purchase additional Do Gooders
cookbooks, “Sharing Recipes”,
because of the many requests they
were unable to fill.

Hostesses, Mesdames Jack
Starkey, L.E. Shorter and Junior
Payne served sandwiches, chips
and dip, assorted colored popcorn
balls and designed candy with fruit
punch. The serving appointments
had scenic autumn designs.

Other mem